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FDNY Daniel Nigro did a quick gaggle after mayor’s tour.  
He said that the cause of the fire hasn’t been determined, but it does not appear to be arson.  
“Let me say, there is nothing we’ve uncovered yet that indicates that this fire is an arson fire. There’s 
nothing, and the investigation is in the early stages and it’ll be ongoing for quite some time,” he said.  
The cold weather has made it difficult, he said.  
“Unless you’re a polar bear this kind of weather is difficult. The thing I don’t miss from my days in 
uniform was being simultaneously cold and wet. So, it is a difficult time for firefighters,” he said. 
He thanked the mayor for coming.  
“I see it every day, the mayor’s support, for the department, but not all of our firefighters see it. So 
today was an opportunity for the mayor to say to them what he always says to me – what a great job 
our department does,” he said.  
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